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Steering Committee Conference Call

October 7, 2003

The following Steering Committee members participated in the conference call:  Linda Gage, Richard Rathge, John Blodgett, Sue Ebetsch, David Joye, Bob Scardamalia, Dan Veroff and Annette Watters.  Renee Jefferson-Copeland, Stanley Rolark, Frank Ambrose and Barbara Lafleur of CLO.

Strengthening relationship between FSCPE and SDC Program

Warren Brown (Chair) and Ryan Burson of the Federal State Cooperative Program for Population Estimates (FSCPE) and Signe Wetrogan, Mike Batutis of Census joined for this portion of the conference call.  Linda and Warren have been having conversations for months about strengthening the relationship between the two programs.  Warren surveyed his membership for current concerns of theirs that would also involve SDC’s.  The overall theme that came back was the role of states as active partners.  In particular, members want to be active partners working with the Census Bureau on three initiatives: ACS, the quality of group quarter’s data and the Master Address File (MAF).  All concerns of the SDC program as well.  We can work together towards the same end.

The group quarter’s initiative is essentially an extension of the Demographic Full Count Review process that occurred for Census 2000.  One of the key components of that review was in areas with high concentrations of group quarter’s population.  FSCPE wants to explore ways to improve the quality of the Census Bureau’s special place listing.  Ultimately improve the quality of population estimates and other data.  Two ways to do it.  1. Overcome Title 13 and get access to the Census Bureau’s special place listing.  Review it, correct it throughout the decade.  2. Stay outside of Title 13.  State’s could develop a comprehensive, accurate list that they maintain.  Census welcome to use this list.

Bottom line.  It would be a good thing for SDC’s and FSCPE to work more closely together.  Concrete example –Richard Lin (FSCPE) is making a pitch to the Census Bureau to include state partnerships in addition to local partnerships in the legislation for the MAF Update Program.  Richard is on the REAC (Race/Ethnicity Advisory Committee). SDC’s could make same pitch to show joint voice.

We can start with communication.  If FSCPE is at a Census meeting, share notes, etc. and vice-versa.  Share notes from conferences.  Invite FSCPE officers to join SDC steering committee conference calls when the subject matter dictates.  Work more closely together on Regional Meeting planning.

Meeting Dates

SDC Steering Committee meetings will be:

February 18, 2004 to February 20, 2004

July 7, 2004 to July 9, 2004

Annual Conference

September 21, 2004 to September 23, 2004 (Tuesday to Thursday)

Embassy Suites, same hotel.  We’ll see about format.

2003 Annual Conference Reviews

Evaluations look great.  It’s like Renee’s mother wrote most of them they were so complimentary.  Many said they would not have been able to attend if not for the Bureau picking up the cost.  Trainings were great, less but longer sessions needed and Suitland has its advantages were some of the common themes.

SDC Annual Report

We like NC’s work.  Still need more time to review.







